## The Heart of Plymouth 2022 Christian Commitment Campaign

November 1, 2021

## With welcoming hearts, Plymouth seeks to share the transforming love of Christ...

Dear People of Plymouth:

As we look toward the coming year, Plymouth's 125th, we express gratitude to God and to one another for all the blessings and support we have received, even during the pandemic's tough challenges. Plymouth has for generations been both a welcoming and a giving church. We are asking you, yet again, to be generous so that Plymouth may continue to be a beacon of Christian faith.

Through faith-filled worship, prayer, and study...

Each Sunday Pastor Al and Pastor Moira welcome us all, wherever we are in our life and faith journeys, to our beautiful sanctuary, where God's presence is tangible in word, music, and prayer. Through creative use of technology, in addition to in-person worship, study, and fellowship, the life of Plymouth remains vibrant — a life that includes Nurturing Faith (Sunday School), Youth@Plymouth, InSPIRITed Together, Confirmation, Bible studies, Prayer Partners, and Walking with Prayer.

## Through hope-filled service and outreach...

Plymouth seeks to bring hope to others, reflecting Christ's commandment to love our neighbors as ourselves.

For our community, we are engaged! We especially note the gifts and volunteer efforts from our This N' That Shop and the work of our Board of Outreach and Mission (BOOM) — including food drives for the Coconut Grove Crisis Food Pantry, Plymouth volunteers with Rebuilding Together to help West Grove residents, and also, Christmas in July, Christmas Boxes, welcome bags and meals at Chapman, School uniforms (with Barnes Circle), to name just some.

Beyond Florida, through the Cobb Family Plymouth Emergency Response Fund, Plymouth has most recently provided help after destructive hurricanes in Marsh Harbour, the Bahamas, Honduras, and Louisiana, and after the earthquake in Haiti – building playgrounds and providing food and medicine.

Through love-filled fellowship...

The people of Plymouth engage in fellowship and support of one another and eagerly share that fellowship with newcomers. Our beautiful campus helps bring us together as a Christian family — whether for coffee in the Cloister Garden, food drives, service outings, music nights, barbecues, book discussions, Rally Day and many other ways.

"What shall I return to the LORD for all his bounty to me?" Psalm 116:12. Plymouth abounds in open hearts and open hands. Our gifts allow our ministries to thrive and enable Plymouth to plan for another meaningful year of Christian faith, outreach, and fellowship. We invite you again to join in this generation's generosity as we build this church we love.

Faithfully yours,

Celeste Miller and Rich Bard, Co-Chairs

Tail Bond

